Windemere POA

Board of Directors Meeting

Wednesday, March 10, 2010

Clubhouse

1.  Call to Order

     The regular monthly meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM.

2.  Roll Call

     Present were Marsha Bibleheimer, Bill Hoffman, and Roy Martin.
3.  Thanks

     The board voted a unanimous thanks to Dennis Lenahan for his three years
     of service on the board.  It also welcomed Bill Hoffman as a new board member

     who was elected at the March 6, 2010 annual meeting.

4.  Election of officers
    Marsha Bibleheimer was elected President, Bill Hoffman was elected Vice-President,

    Roy Martin was elected Secretary and Jan Stier was elected Treasurer.  

5.  Minutes

     The minutes of the February 9, 2010 board meeting and the March 6, 2010 Annual  

     Meeting were reviewed and approved.

6.  Board Member Reports

     a.   Roy Martin reported that Dennis Lenahan had contacted the pool contractor and

           he has agreed to survey and repair the cracks in the pool deck and the loose tiles.

           Dennis will follow up with him and coordinate this.

7.  Committees

     a.  Architectural Committee.  A possible plan submitted for lots 103-104 was turned

          down as unsuitable.

     b.  Treasurer’s report.  The Treasurers report for February was reviewed and    
          approved.  We are under budget for the year.

     c.  Nominating.  A nominating committee for 2010 was appointed by the board.

          Members for 2010 are:  Bill Stier, chair, Kaye Sain, Jeannette Plyler, Ken Jurney,

          Sandy Hoffman, and Dennis Lenahan.

     d.  Landscaping.  Diana Fritzsch was added to the committee..  Kelly Brown is chair
          and John Dennis also serves on the committee.
          John Dennis is also on the committee.

     e.  Finance.  Bill Hoffman will be the board representative.  Jan Stier was appointed

          chair.  Jeannette Plyler will be a new member.

     f.  Fire.  Terry Bibleheimer was added to the committee.

8.  Other  

     a.   Lot Mowing.  Dennis Lenahan has opted out for having his vacant lots mowed.

           No other owners have opted out thus far.  The landscape committee will be asked   

           to let Metrolina know not to mow these lots.

      b.  Melinda Edwards will be doing the Association web page.  Marsha told her about

            a no-cost domain.  Roy Martin suggested Yahoo groups.  Golden boys uses this

            and there is no charge.  Mass mailings are easy and are automatically sent out   
            every week and every month.  Pictures can be posted and the site is very easy

            to navigate.

9.  Meetings

     Future meeting are scheduled for 4:30 PM the second Monday of the month barring

     conflicts.

10.  Adjournment

     The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.
